## NASHVILLE DEVELOPMENT REVIEW COMMISSION WORK SESSION TUESDAY, APRIL 17, 2018

Commission members present: President Penny Scroggins, Vice-President Rick Kelley, Member Warren Cole, Member Greg Fox, Member Bruce Gould, Member Brandon Harris, Member Wes Harris and Member Mike Patrick. Members not in attendance: Member David Martin. Also in attendance: Indiana Landmarks Representative Laura Renwick, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Town Manager/Economic Director Scott Rudd, Planning & Zoning Director Chris Ritzman and Town Attorney James Roberts.

## **COMMISSION WORK SESSION**

## 1) CALL TO ORDER

President Scroggins called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Chris Ritzman, Planning Commission Director, updated the Commission regarding the changes to sign ordinances. The Commission can control size, placement of signs and colors, but we cannot control content.

Political signs can be erected sixty (60) days prior to an election and the candidate can have as many political signs as they wish.

The Commission can no longer regulate off premise signage. Further discussion.

Debbie Luzier, consultant with GRW, Inc., submitted information concerning updates to the sign code. Each Commission Member was asked to review the information and to write down their thoughts for the work session in May 2018.

With nothing further to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:53 p.m.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

President Scroggins adjourned the work session at 5:55 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Development Review Commission meeting on 4-17-18 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Penny Scroggins

Date